
    

Via E-mail & Regular Mail                                                November 3, 2016 
 
Mr. Marc E. Flanagan, Program Manager 
TRC Engineers,  
10 Maxwell Drive, Suite 200, Clifton Park, NY 12065  

RE: Former Star Anchors and 
Fasteners, Site No. 336008, Town of 
Mountainville, New York 

 
Dear Mr. Flanagan: 
 
The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (Department) in 
consultation with the New York State Department of Health (NYSDOH) has 
reviewed and hereby approve the submittal entitled “Remedial Investigation 
Feasibility Study Work Plan”, for the Former Star Anchors and Fasteners Site, 
located in the Town of Moutainville, New York prepared for Cornwall Properties 
LLC by TRC Engineers of New York Inc., dated October 19, 2016 for the above-
referenced site.   

 
The Department and the NYSDOH also concur that the site Remedial 

Investigation and Feasibility Study (RI/FS) should commence as soon as 
possible upon receipt of this approval letter. However, please provide us with a 
detailed project schedule for the next quarter 2016-2017 within fourteen (14) 
days after receiving this approval letter. Additionally, before the commencement 
of the RI field work we will need at a minimum a fourteen (14) day notice prior to 
the actual field work mobilization. If you have any questions regarding this 
approval, please contact me at 518-402-9665 or by e-mail at 
salvatore.priore@dec.ny.gov. 
 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      Salvatore F. Priore 
       
      Salvatore F. Priore, P.E. 
      Project Manager, Bureau C 
      Division of Environmental Remediation 

 
cc:       Stephanie Selmer, NYSDOH-Albany      

         Harolyn L. Hood, NYSDOH- Albany 
          Zigmond Brach, Cornwall Properties, LLC 


